May 16, 1997

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Herbert J. Miller, Esq. 2555 M Street, N.W., Suite 500 Washington, D. C. 20037

Re: Records in the Possession of Herbert J. Miller, Esq.

Dear Mr. Miller:

We have received some records from your office in response to my letter to you dated March 18, 1997. We appreciate your having forwarded the records to us.

However, because there appear to have been delays in the completion of the production of the documents requested, and in order to ensure a thorough and complete response to our our requests, we are hereby serving you with the enclosed subpoena duces tecum.

We have provided a return date (for both the production of documents and for the deposition) of June 5, 1997. If June 5 is not convenient for you, I would be happy to reschedule a date for your deposition.

Please feel free to contact me or Laura Denk, Esq., at (202) 724-0088 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

T. Jeremy Gunn General Counsel

Enclosure

cc: Carlotta P. Wells, Esq.